A municipal electric utility will benefit Lexington in many ways

Imagine Lexington without utility poles and wires!

Too many wires and poles mar Lexington’s aesthetics. Concord is actively burying its wires underground: 40% of Concord's streets are already pole and wire-free. Concord can do this because it has a municipal electric utility, rather than NStar, the electric utility now serving Lexington.  A municipal utility is far more responsive to a town’s needs than NStar and provides better service at lower rates. 
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                 Muzzey Street now…                                … and with wires underground
The Lexington Electric Utility Committee has found many differences between NStar and municipal electric utilities.  First, NStar violates State law when it consistently fails to remove double poles in 90 days.  Second, NStar is slow in restoring power after outages. Third, NStar still operates antiquated transformers in the Center of historic Lexington (they caught fire in 2002).

Finally, NStar charges too much.  In communities served by municipal electric utilities (Concord, Belmont, Wellesley, Wakefield, Peabody, Danvers, Marblehead, Norwood, Braintree, Hingham, Hudson, Mansfield, Middleboro, North Attleboro and Shrewsbury), residents paid in 1992-2003 an average of 24% less than NStar charged, or $76 per month for the same electricity that NStar charged Lexington residents $100. 

A Lexington municipal utility would operate more efficiently than NStar, charging each household about 20% less, and each business and the Town about 10% less.  The average annual saving per household would be about $250.  The Town would save about $150,000 annually. 
The bonds initially issued by the Town to purchase NStar’s equipment will be reimbursed by the Lexington municipal utility from its revenues, making this project tax neutral for the Town and transparent to the taxpayer.

A Lexington municipal utility would progressively place wires underground throughout the town.  It could retire the antiquated electric substation in Lexington Center to make space for retail stores, restaurants, green space, or parking.

To create a Lexington municipal utility, the State law allowing formation of municipal utilities must be clarified.  The necessary legislation (bill H3294) was filed by Representative Jay Kaufman (Lexington), and is sponsored by 40 State legislators.  
Patrick Mehr is a member of the Lexington Electric Utility Committee.
